

117 East 85th Street - New York City

5699 1938

Oct. 21, 1938

Tishri 26

Shabbos Bereshith - Rosh Chodesh Prayers

RABBI LOOKSTEIN

will speak on

"IN THE BEGINNING"

This Saturday morning at 10:45

JOSEPH H. LOOKSTEIN, Rabbi

ROBERT R. FINGEROTH, Cantor JOS. E. ADLER, Sexton

Schedule of Services

FRIDAY
Lighting of Candles 4:50 P.M.
Mincha Services 4:50 P.M.

SATURDAY

Morning Services 9:00 A.M.
Bereshith (Genesis 1:1-6:8)
Weekly Portion
Haftorah
Isaiah 42:25-53:10
Rosh Chodesh Prayers
Rosh Chodesh Heshvan will be
on Tuesday and Wednesday
Mincha Services 4:45 P.M.

Daily Services

Morning 7:15 A.M. Evening 4:45 F.M.

Yahrzeits of the Week

MORRIS S. JACOBS
REUBEN SIMON

Welcome New Members

Three new members have joined our fold in the course of last week. They are Isidor Etra, 19 E. 80th St., Louis Etra, 25 E. 86th St. and Benjamin Jacoby, 179 E. 79th St. The first two will be easily recognized as the brothers of Max and Harry Etra already actively identified with the congregation and the last has been a seatholder for many years. We welcome them and their families into the religious household of Kehilath Jeshurun.

Shabbos Bereshith Dinner

A dinner will be tendered this Saturday at 12 o'clock in the Social Hall to Mr. Abraham R. Winer, Chasan Torah, Dr. Abraham H. Friedman, Chasan Bereshith and Mr. Albert Sokolski, Chasan Maftir. The dinner will follow the regular services and will be typical of similar affairs held in the past, only that this year's will be more elaborately catered. A program of many songs and few speeches has been prepared. Invitations have been sent to the membership and to specially invited guests who are expected to join us in this celebration of a combined religious and social character

The Palestine Emergency Is Not Over

65,000 telegrams were sent by American Jews to the State Department asking our government to help in the crisis that threatened the Holy Land. This undoubtedly helped to avert any immediate unfavorable action by the mandatory power, but the crisis is not over and Jews are requested to send telegrams to President Roosevelt asking for his intercession in behalf of our cause. We are confident that our bulletin readers will heed this request and will thus contribute to the relief that we pray may soon come.

Ben Gottfried Becomes Chairman Of Souvenir Journal

Mr. Ben Gottfried, the successful chairman of last year's Souvenir Journal, has accepted chairmanship again this year. He confided to the Rabbi that he expects to go far ahead of his own personal quota of last year and will stimulate our other ad getters to do the same.

This officially launches the dinner-dance activity for the affair which will be held at the Plaza on Sunday, December 18th. The Souvenir Journal is the source of our profits and we expect therefore that our entire membership will actively participate in making the Journal bigger and richer than ever

Incidentally, there is keen competition in the matter of procuring ads this year. Ben Gottfried and our president, Frederick Margareten, who were the principal contestants last year, have this year been joined by Mr. Murray M. Rosenberg who hinted that the others will have to step much faster to retain their crowns as champion ad getters.

In the next bulletin we expect to announce the name of the chairman of the dinner committee and just as soon as that is done the tickets will be in the mail. Those who do not like to delay their social appointments, however, may already make reservations by communicating with the synagogue office. The price — \$15.00 per couple.

The Ramaz Kindergarten

Is your child of kindergarten age which is from 41/2 to 6 years? Then consult Rabbi Lookstein about the advantages that the kindergarten of the Ramaz Academy offers. A comprehensive program of Hebrew and English activity under the supervision of a competent kindergartner and assistant is offered. The fee is very nominal and for those children who live a distance away transportation facilities are available. It is extremely advisable that you make inquiry and send for our descriptive pamphlet concerning the kindergarten.

Talmud Class Resumes Sessions

Monday evening, October 31st, 8:30 P.M., in the library of the synagogue, Rabbi Lookstein will open the new season of the Talmud class which with this opening session enters upon its third year. The tractate Kidushin which deals with the laws of marriage will be the volume studied. The class is conducted in English and even those who have but an elementary knowledge of the Talmud will be able to follow the instruction. It is a men's class and all men of all ages will be welcome.

MAY WE HAVE YOUR NEW ADDRESS

A number of our people have moved during the course of the year and the bulletin and other synagogue matters addressed to their old homes are being returned to us. Would you be good enough to inform us of any change in your address so that you may not miss any synagogue notices or other literature.

Comply with Strictest Orthodox Requirements



Consideration for the Bereaved
Dignified Funeral Service
You determine the cost

RIVERSIDE MEMORIAL CHAPEL, Inc.

76th Street and Amsterdam Avenue

BRANCHES:

FAr Rockaway 7-7100 NEw Rochelle 1286 ENdicott 2-6600

CHARLES ROSENTHAL
Funeral Director